
Welcome to Aldrin! This week we welcome Aldrin Valdehueza to our 
parish. Aldrin has been appointed by Bishop Anthony to our parish as 
he prepares for his ordination to diaconate. Aldrin will be living with 
Fr Jim and Fr John, working as part of the parish team based in the 
parish office and involved in all parish ministries. His email contact will 
be aldrin.valdehueza@bbcatholic.org.au and 9410 9028. Please make 
him welcome.  
 
Church seating & parking: Our parish is gathering momentum as 
more and more people return to Mass. We are taking precautions to 
ensure everyone’s safety, and to comply with government health 
orders. Our church has 600sqm of floor space which allows us to have 
150 people present at any time. We have also moved pews, or roped 
pews off, to ensure that wherever you sit in the church you will be 1.5 
metres away from others. We’re regularly sanitizing pews and door 
handles and we are installing hand santisers at the front and back 
doors.  
 
You can once again park in the St Pius grounds, with both gates on 
Ferguson Lane and Kirk St opening 30 minutes before Mass and 
closing 30 minutes after Mass ends, and you can enter the church via 
the back or front doors. Our friendly welcomers will be at both doors 
to greet you and to check you in.  
 
Please do continue to book online at 
https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood/mass-times/sunday-mass-
times or by phoning the parish during office hours. Remember that 
the church doors will be closed once Mass commences, because the 
volunteer greeters are also here for Mass and want to be present for 
the whole of the Mass.  If you have booked a ticket/s but are unable 
to print off a ticket for a weekend mass, the welcomers can check 
you in by name. 
 

Memorial Mass: During the past few months 
you may have been unable to attend the funeral 
of someone you love, due to the restricted 
numbers, limitations on travel, or self-isolation. 
We want to create an opportunity for you to 
come together for a memorial Mass at which we 
can pray for the many people whom we haven’t 
yet fully grieved. We’ll have Mass at 12pm on 
Saturday August 1st.  Please book via 
https://www.trybooking.com/BKNKA.   The link 

will be open from 5pm, Saturday 18 July 2020.  We invite you to bring 
a photo of that person, or a flower to represent them, which we will 
place in front of the altar as we offer Mass for them.  
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 16th SUNDAY in ORDINARY TIME  
19 July 2020 - Year A/2 

 

Church - Cnr Kirk & Archer Sts,  
Chatswood 
Parish Office  - 94 Archer Street, 
Chatswood, 2067 
PO Box 1446, Chatswood, 2057 
Phone: 9410 9000 or for an after 
hours’ emergency call:  
0473 046 906 
www.bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood 
chatswoodoffice@bbcatholic.org.au 
 

Parish Office hours: 
Mon-Fri 9.30am-4.30pm 

Closed for lunch 1pm – 1.30pm 
 
Fr  Jim McKeon (Parish Priest) 
jim.mckeon@bbcatholic.org.au   
Fr John Puliparambil (Assist. Priest) 
john.puliparambil@bbcatholic.org.au  
Deacon Kevin Hale (Deacon) 
kevin.hale@bbcatholic.org.au   
Aldrin Valdehueza (Seminarian) 
aldrin.valdehueza@bbcatholic.org.au 
Nicole Gorman (Parish Secretary) 
nicole.gorman@bbcatholic.org.au  
Gail Gill (Adult Faith Formation & 
Mission) gail.gill@bbcatholic.org.au  
Angela Hague (Pastoral Assoc. for 
Children’s Ministry) 
angela.hague@bbcatholic.org.au   
Michael Mercer (Facilities & Finance 
Officer) 
michael.mercer@bbcatholic.org.au  
Amelia Lee (Bookkeeper) 
amelia.lee@bbcatholic.org.au 
Maricel Malapira (Catechist 
Coordinator) 
maricel.malapira@bbcatholic.org.au  
Pressy Braganza  
pressy.braganza@bbcatholic.org.au 
(Admin Assistant for Children’s 
Ministry) 
Bernadette Ho 
bernadette.ho@bbcatholic.org.au  
(New Parishioner Engagement Co-
Ordinator) 

 

 

 
WITH OUR LADY OF DOLOURS 
WE PRAY FOR: 
 

Deceased Anniversaries: 
Godofredo Abenales, Cetinic 
Pensa Zele and Nevenka, Vlatko 
Rulo Vlaho 
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WITHIN OUR PARISH 
 

JOY IN DIFFICULT TIMES: The changes in our 
society during Covid have caused, and continue to 
cause, difficulty for many people. It is more 
important than ever that we can find a source of 
joy within us which can sustain us. St Paul’s letter 
to the Philippians is a great model for us, especially 
when we realise that he wrote it whilst in prison. 
During August we’re forming small groups of 6-10 
people to meet each week to read Philippians 
together over four weeks. We’ll have both face to 
face and online options available. To join one of 
our Zoom groups on Mondays 8pm from Aug 3rd or 
Wednesdays 8pm from Aug 5th contact 
jim.mckeon@bbcatholic.org.au. Next weekend 
we’ll have details of two more groups at other 
times.  People who did Alpha earlier in the year will 
be invited to come back together on Mondays for 
this bible study.  
 
NEW PLANNED GIVING ENVELOPES 
There are still a large number 
of new 2020-2021 planned 
giving envelopes in the main 
foyer of the Church.  Thank 
you for collecting them this 
way as it saves a considerable 
amount on postage costs for 
the parish.  If you would 
prefer to give through credit 
card, please email Nicole on 
nicole.gorman@bbcatholic.org.au who can send 
you out a form to set this up.  Thank you. 
 
 

 
 

AV PROJECTOR HELP NEEDED 
Help is needed to ‘push the button’ for the AV 
projector in our Church during 3 of the Sunday 
masses.  Can you help?   Training will be given.  We 
are looking for people for the following 
masses:  7.30am, 9am and 10.30am. Ideally, we 
would like as many volunteers as possible so that 
we can create a roster. If you can help, please 
contact Charmaine Wan on 
charmainewan@gmail.com or Nicole in the Parish 
Office on 9410 9020. 
 

The Catholic Weekly “The Catholic Weekly is a 
Catholic newspaper produced weekly by the 
Archdiocese of Sydney.  It is available in the 
church foyer at $2 a copy.” 

  
Resumes at 9am Mass 

 
We are delighted to announce that from Sunday 
26 July, we will again be offering Children’s Liturgy 
of the Word during our 9am Mass. 

Families with children who would like to attend, 
please listen out for the children to be invited by 
the priest at the beginning of Mass.  

Our wonderful parent volunteers have all been 
updated on operating in a COVID safe way as well 
as undergoing required child safeguarding 
training. 

If you would like to know more about our 
Children’s Liturgy program, please contact our 
Children’s Liturgy Co-Ordinator Branka Posa at: 
branka_111@hotmail.com  
 

THE PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL met in person on 
Tuesday, the 7th July, and it was reassuring and 
comforting to see each other and be physically 
present. We spoke further about our personal 
experiences on the impact of the coronavirus 
pandemic in and around our parish, as well as 
shared stories of what we have heard from other 
parishioners on what has been lost and what has 
been gained during these difficult times. For some 
it has been, and still is, painful - socially, financially, 
psychologically and/or spiritually, and others felt 
disconnected from their communities. Others still 
have appreciated the extra time at home - the 
chance to spend more time with family. On the 
question 'is the parish meeting people's needs' - 
the answer was clear: not in all aspects. 
 

In this light, the Parish Pastoral Council has 
decided to refocus our attention on engaging, 
energising and igniting for the remainder of this 
year: re-engaging our relationships with one 
another, re-energising our parish family, and re-
igniting our faith. What this will look like is still 
being discussed, however we reflected on parish 
models where people moved from being 
'attenders' to 'members' of their parish. 
sycophants 

We have started highlighting the wonderful work 
already taking place within our parish in the parish 
profile section of the bulletin each fortnight and 
also our website, and we encourage those 
interested to join and become part of 
these ministries and groups. We look forward to 
sharing more ministries and groups in the coming 
weeks and months.    Parish Pastoral Council 
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DON’T FORGET - Young Adults Dinner 
TONIGHT, SUNDAY 19TH JULY: As social 
distancing restrictions gradually ease, we can now 
recommence our monthly dinner for young adults 
18+ in our parish. Come join at a local venue, TBC, 
after Sunday night Mass on July 19th. It will also be 
an opportunity to meet our newly appointed 
seminarian Aldrin Valdehueza.  
 
SCHOOL REFERENCES 
Throughout the year people contact the parish 
office seeking a parish priest’s reference for 
enrolment into a Catholic School. In 2020, Fr Jim 
invites parents seeking a reference to attend a 
Parent Connect Gathering which will develop the 
partnership of parish, family and school in the 
project of teaching Catholic faith to children in 
both primary school and high school.  Our next 
gathering for the year is on 8th August 2020, 10-
11am in the Magnificat Room (Cnr Kirk and Archer 
Streets).  
 
To RSVP, please book online through the parish 
website bbcatholic.org.au/chatswood under the 
schools tab. For more information, please contact 
Bernadette on 9410 9031 or 
email  bernadette.ho@bbcatholic.org.au  
 

Weekday Mass Times:  Monday – 
12.15pm, Tuesday – 9am, Wednesday 
– 9am & 12.15pm with Adoration 
between, Thursday - 9am, Friday – 
9am & Saturday – 9am. 
 

 

WITHIN OUR DIOCESE 
 

Have you heard of the Memory Innovations 
Centre? 
Programs focus on having fun, connecting with 
others and stimulating your brain. 
Cooking, exercise, dance, art and mind exercise 
programs available.  Visit us for a free trial session 
in Waitara or join our online programs – open to all 
in the Diocese!  Call Jessica on (02) 9481 2659 or 
visit www.catholiccaredbb.org.au/mic 
 

 
Position Vacant - Facilities & WHS Officer, Catholic 
Diocese of Broken Bay  
The Chancery of the Catholic Diocese of Broken 
Bay is recruiting for the role of Facilities & WHS 
Officer.  This is a full time, one year fixed term role 
based at Pennant Hills. 
  

The Facilities & WHS Officer provides facilities 
management and expertise in maintaining 
Diocesan assets as well as assisting with the 
coordination and management of Chancery and 
Parish WHS responsibilities. For the full 
advertisement see the Positions Vacant page of 
the Diocesan website:  
https://www.bbcatholic.org.au/people/positions-
vacant 
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